
 

 

 

 

 

 

99 years of educating the Monto Community in 2025 

The term has started with a bang, with our students competing at Monto 
District Athletics and the Regional Shield. We had 48 students compete in the 
Monto District Athletics Carnival with our students performing at a high level. 
Students who have been selected in the Monto District Athletics Team to 
travel to Childers will receive paperwork tomorrow. We had our Netballers and 
Rugby League players travel to Tannum Sands to compete in the Department 
of Education’s Regional Shield competition. This is the largest run primary 
Netball and Rugby League competition in the state. Our Rugby League boys 
came 11th overall out of 20 teams and our Netball team came 14th out of 32. 
This is huge achievement for all students involved. Our teams beat schools like 
Kin Kora SS, Clinton SS and Victoria Park SS. All of these school have well over 
600 students. Our teams played well above their weight in both competitions. 
A huge thank you to parents making the journey over and supporting our 
sporting program at Monto SS. Thank you also to Miss Shallcross for her super 
coaching of our elite Netballers. We look forward to heading over again next 
year with a new bunch of students to this great carnival. 
Last week cluster schools organised a company to teach students about cyber 
safety and protecting themselves while using devices. The Y Safe program was 
extremely engaging, and all students have a better understanding of how to 
stay safe while using the internet and phone apps. If you would like to learn 
more about keeping your children safe and understanding what apps are 
appropriate for them to use, please follow this link https://
www.esafety.gov.au/. The website is a government site which has information 
and support about safety, illegal and restricted online content, adult cyber 
abuse, cyberbullying, and consent to name a few. This site has helped me to 
understand how to regulate my child’s device time and ways to restrict 
content and access to inappropriate sites. I encourage you to jump onto the 
site and read through the information. 
Playgroup is running on a Monday morning at our school from 9-11am. We 
have had great numbers, and both children and parents have enjoyed the 
interaction. We are using our new outdoor play area, and the children are all 
having a great time exploring and learning together. Next week we will be 
painting, climbing and building things so come along and have a couple of 

hours of fun! Our playgroup is open to all children in the community 
and we look forward to seeing this group for over the coming months! 

We are still tying to find a replacement 
for the irreplaceable Miss White. This 
process in ongoing and Miss White will 
remain with the Year 3/4 class until we 
find a suitable replacement. 
That’s a wrap for this week. I hope you 
have a great weekend and I look 
forward to seeing you at the front gate! 
Troy Jenkins 
Principal 

01 August—Australian 
Primary School Principal Day 
04-08 August—School 
Support Staff Recognition 
Day (Admin & Grounds) 
08 August—North Burnett 
Athletics 
11 August—Monto Show 
Public Holiday 
15 August—CPR with Mrs 
Salisbury 
15 August—Wear Orange for 
Bullying No Way 
 

Attendance: 93% 

Target: 92% 

 First Time 

Only 

Time!  

2025 Priorities 
Refine and implement a 
whole school approach to 
pedagogy. 

Continue to refine and 
implement V9 Australian 
Mathematics Curriculum 
across the whole school. 

 Thursday 24th July 2025 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/


 

2025 CALENDAR  

01 August—Primary School Principal 

Day 

04—08 August—School Support Staff 

Recognition Week (Grounds and 

Admin) 

11 August—Show Holiday 

15 August—CPR with Mrs Salisbury 

15 August—Wear Orange for Bullying 

No Way  

22 August—Pre Prep Day 9-11 

25—29 August—Speech Pathology 

Week 

25—29 August—Children’s Book Week 

29 August—Book Week Costume 

Parade & Breakfast 

01—04 September—Year 3/4 Camp 

01-05 September—Teacher Aide 

Appreciation Week 

05 September—Pupil Free Day 

11 September—R U OK Day 

12 September—Ice Cream Sandwich 

fundraiser for Ronald McDonald House 

Charity 

12 September—Ergon Electricity visiting 

Year 5 &6 

19 September—Colour Explosion Run 

19 September—Last day of Term 3 

06 October—Kings Birthday public 

holiday 

07 October—First day of Term 4 

14 October—Prep Vision Screening 

24 October—Pre Prep Day 9-11 

24 October— World Teachers’ Day 

31 October—Day for Daniel 

03—07 November—Year 5/6 Camp 

11 November—Remembrance Day 

14 November—World Diabetes Day 

28 November—Pre Prep Day 9-11 

01—05 December—Disability Action 

Week 

12 December—Last  day of Term 4 



Chappy’s Corner – What is School Chaplaincy? 

Over the school holidays, I had the opportunity to attend a 
Scripture Union Conference for school chaplains. Around sixty 
chaplains gathered from across the Sunshine Coast, 
Hinterlands, Bundaberg, Murgon, Gayndah, Gin Gin, Mt Perry 
and surrounding areas. It was a great time to connect with 
others in a similar role, learn how they serve their school 
community, grow professionally and reflect on the purpose 
behind what we do. Chaplaincy can be a difficult role to 
define, as it often looks different in every school and reflects 
the individual goals and needs of each school community. 
For the most part, a school chaplain helps to support the 
social, emotional, and spiritual wellbeing of students and the 
broader school community. But what does that really mean? 
At the heart of chaplaincy is this incredible opportunity to 
simply take the time to intentionally build genuine and 
trusting relationships with others. For me, this means being 
present with students in whatever they’re doing, whether it’s 
in the classroom or on the handball court. My aim is to offer a 
listening ear and create a space within relationship where 
students feel seen, valued, and safe.  
One of the biggest takeaways from the conference was the 
reminder not to underestimate the power of being intentional 
with time and presence. While I was away, another chaplain 
asked me what strengths I bring to my school. It caught me off 
guard, but his question was sincere. I am not particularly 
musical, academic, athletic or artistic! I failed to articulate any 
kind of fantastic response to the question, but simply replied, 
“I just love spending time getting to know the kids.” I have 
since realised that chaplaincy isn’t so much about showcasing 
our own strengths, so much as it is about bringing the 
strengths out in others.  
It’s in these everyday moments when trust is established that 
we begin to understand how to best support students. The 
conference provided a range of practical tools and program 
ideas to support emotional regulation and peer relationships 
which I am excited to explore further. We also work as part of 
a wellbeing team at school to help connect students with the 
appropriate services if more specialised care is needed. If you 
have any questions or would like to discuss your child’s 
wellbeing, please don’t hesitate to get in touch at the school 
or via email at karina.hotz@suchaplaincy.org.au. 
 
Karina Hotz 
Chaplain at Monto State School  
 



Prep/1 Happenings 

Happy 100 days – or it was last week when 

our class celebrated 100 days of being at school 

and learning with our very own party. Our 

students planned, made and enjoyed our 

afternoon extravaganza of food, games, 

dancing and being the first in the school on the 

new playground.  

 

This term in English and Science, we are very busy 

learning about different endangered animals, their habitats and the 

difference between information and imagination texts. This week we are 

learning about the Northern Hairy-Nosed Wombat, just ask us. 

In Maths we will continue building our number sense and using this to work out given 

problems. We will also be learning about 2 dimensional and 3 dimensional shapes and 

finding them in our environment. 

This semester we will be focussing on learning about using computers and being able to 

login and off by ourselves.  

It is wonderful to see so many of our students continuing to practice their reading and 

writing with our Decodable Readers Australia online programs, that as a school we can 

go and check what skills they have been practicing. Well done to students and parents 

who are taking advantage of accessing this program for extra practice. 

 

We will begin our Pre-Prep orientation days 

this term, so if you know of any children for 

Prep in 2026 that are interested in seeing 

what we do, please send them along, the 

dates are in our attached flyer. 







 

 

 










